From: Christine Rogan 
Sent: 6 August 2010 3:42 p.m.
To: fannz
Subject: Alcohol Law REform Rally

Kia ora FANNZ

Please support communities calling for alcohol law reform by joining us at a Public Rally in Manukau City on Sunday 15th August. This event is being organized by the Manukau Alcohol Action Group with support from the Alcohol Healthwatch Team.  Details about the Marches - which start at 1.00pm - and the Rally -  which starts at 2.00pm can be found by clicking on ‘events’ at www.ourturn2shout.org.nz 

Below is an update and an impassioned plea on the current law reform situation from Professor Doug Sellman of Alcohol Action New Zealand. 

Kia kaha

Christine Rogan

Alcohol Healthwatch

Whakatupato Waipiro

PO Box 99407

Newmarket

Auckland 1149, New Zealand

64 9 520 7037

christine@ahw.org.nz

fannz@ahw.org.nz

www.fan.org.nz

www.ahw.org.nz
*********************************************************************************************

A Message from Doug Sellman


* Government response to Law Commission’s recommendations is imminent
We have had a credible tip-off that the Government will be announcing its formal response to the Law Commission’s recommendations within the next three weeks. New alcohol legislation will be introduced into Parliament soon after.
What will the Government’s response be?
The three most important strategies of the 5+ Solution based on both the science and the industry’s self-disclosed fears are:
- raising alcohol prices
- reducing marketing and advertising
- increasing drink-driving countermeasures
 John Key has already ruled out raising excise taxes. Steven Joyce has recently made the appalling decision to delay for at least two years reducing the BAC level for driving in those 20 years and over from 0.08 to 0.05, using the excuse that more local research is needed. And we always knew that reducing marketing and advertising would be the most difficult thing for the Government. So it is not looking good in terms of changes that will make a really significant difference to the heavy drinking culture in New Zealand.
 The Government appears to be working up a grand impression of doing something significant while carefully avoiding the three most important strategies listed above. This “head in the sand” stance is occurring when a significant majority of the public are beginning to support these changes as evidenced by the indicative polls conducted on the BAC levels.

* Write to the PM now
If you’re not able to make it to the Manukau March (and even if you can) now is the time to write to the PM, Hon Steven Joyce, Hon Simon Power and your own local MP to tell them how you are feeling about the government’s performance to date on alcohol:
1. They have had the Law Commission’s final recommendations since March of this year and known of the gist of them since last November. Why have they waited so long to do anything? Are they quite happy about the continuing damage that alcohol is causing New Zealand? (see statistics in attached latest pamphlet, also for printing and circulating widely)
2. They have already dismissed two of the three most important measures that will change New Zealand’s heavy drinking culture – pricing and BAC levels
3. Whatever else is on your mind…
Begin by telling them who you are, eg your occupation, if you’ve previously been a National voter, whether you enjoy a drink from time to time and/or keen to see the All Black win the Rugby World Cup etc and write respectfully – they are our national collective mind after all!
Here are their contact details:
PM
j.key@ministers.govt.nz
john.key@national.org.nz

Steven Joyce
s.joyce@ministers.govt.nz
steven.joyce@national.org.nz

Simon Power
s.power@ministers.govt.nz
simon.power@national.org.nz

Talk again soon
Cheers

Doug Sellman
Professor of Psychiatry and Addiction Medicine
Director, National Addiction Centre 
Department of Psychological Medicine
University of Otago, Christchurch 
